
12th October 2022,  

 

Kirklington with Sutton Howgrave Parish Council meeting  

 

Present: Peter Hogan (chairman), Huw Dyer, Richard Wilson, Dave Ball, Cllr Webster, Ruth Walker 

(parish clerk), Ellen Craddock, Alan, Dorothy Hunt. 

 

Matters arising from the last meeting:  

1. The dog waste bins. Peter has liaised with Hambleton Council and 2 dog waste bins have 

been agreed. Peter confirmed the locations the bins would be erected at – one at the 

bottom of The Avenue, and one beside St Michael’s Church. A further bin will be situated on 

Stapley Lane at a later date, this is being provided by Mrs Margaret Potter.  

2. The new village signs. Peter updated with the situation. Dunhouse Quarry will only provide 

the stone, and will not be able to fit the stone into position. Peter offered to speak to 

highways, area 2 (Thirsk) to seek advise. Cllr webster suggested that a grant may be 

available. The Estate has offered to pay half of the cost of the signs. Richard Wilson 

suggested Dales of Thirsk may give a quote, Peter offered to call them.  

It was agreed that the village sign on St Michael’s did not need updating at this time.  

3. The street light on St Michael’s View. Cllr Webster and Ruth had chased this. However it is 

the light outside Rose Cottage that needed to be on all night, not the one opposite St 

Michael’s.  

 

Agenda: 

1. There is Defibrillator training on 26th November 2022, to be held in the village hall. Anyone 

can attend.  

2. There is an issue with there being no current website, as BT had closed the previous 

account. Peter has a company he can recommend, he will pass details to Ruth.   

3. Peter advised of his intention to hand in his notice as Parish Chairman. Huw offered to step 

into the role, when required, after being elected by Peter Hogan and Dave Ball.  

4. The co-opting of parish council members was discussed. Ruth to speak to the election team. 

5. The precept for 2023 was discussed and agreed to increase from £2300 to £2600. Ruth to 

notify them by the end of November.  

6. Planning consent. The estate has applied for consent for change of use of agricultural land to 

domestic garden for use by 3 properties to the rear of St Michael’s View. Dorothy expressed 

concerns regarding this. Kirklington with Sutton Howgrave parish council had not received 

notification of this (Ruth to check why these were not received). Cllr Webster reassured the 

council that it would not set a president for further developments. Any further 

developments would require a separate consent.  

Meeting closed. Next meeting planned for 4th January 2023.  

Agreed by :  


